       TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 5, 2015 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on February 5, 2015.
Members Present: Michael Parry, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg, Lowell Laporte, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Joe Palmeri
Guests: Karen Powers, William Greene
Chair pro temp John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the meeting minutes of January 8.

Voting in favor: Noah, John, Michael, Lowell, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstaining: None
Discussion was held on the Special Permit granted to Stefan Topolski. For some reason the Building Inspector thought the SP had been for a home-based business, but it was actually for a professional office.
William Greene came to the Board to ask for an amendment to his Special Permit. The height of his building needs to be 38.5 feet in order for the solar array, which will be on the roof, to be able to shed snow. Shelburne zoning bylaws allow for buildings to be no taller than 35 feet. John said that Town Counsel had said that a Special Permit should not be amended without a public hearing. Discussion concerned whether to amend the existing Special Permit, or apply for a new one. The time frame is the same either way. Michael cautioned about setting a precedent for height exemptions. John said he would consult with Joe Palmeri and Town Counsel about how to handle an amendment.
Mail consisted of a budget request for FY16; copies of letters to AECOM from the Planning Board and the Board of Health regarding information relative to the Tennessee Gas pipeline; and the third draft of the Planning Board's sign bylaw.

The proposed sign bylaw was discussed, primarily focusing on sign sizes. The public hearing on the bylaw will be held on February 25.
Discussion was held on other proposed amendments to the bylaws, including the one principal use regulation.

John said he had taken a webinar on cell towers. A CD on this will be available. Some bylaw changes will probably need to be made.
There is an idea being considered to form a pipeline review committee. If such a committee is formed the ZBA would like to be invited.

At 9:07 p.m. a motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List
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Letter from Building Commissioner, regarding Dr. Topolski's Special Permit

Fiscal 2016 budget request memo
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